

UNIVERSITY'S STUDENT NEWSPAPER . SINCE 1913

Vol. 58, No. 15

ALFRED, NEW YORK, MARCH 2, 1971

Phone 587-5402

Optimism pervades Assembly meeting

The Student Assembly met in Lounge last Parents' Wednesday at 9:00. Business was taken care of as usual but there was an air of optimism throughout the meeting. Chairman Scott Vanderhoef, generated this new feeling and it seemed to catch on as the meeting proceeded.

"Progress" was the word Chairman Vanderhoef persisted upon to describe the actions of the new Assembly. Unsuccessfully challenged by Steve Golby to prove that "progress" has been made, Vanderhoef stated several announcements. A centralized communications room is being prepared upstairs in the Campus Center. This room will co-ordinate student government (Student Assembly) and student communications (Fiat, and WAUR) in one room. Plans for Earth Day, April 22 are now underway. A program consisting of entertainment as well as something constructive is being considered. A trailer with equipment for X-rays is in the process of being obtained. All in all, progress is being made.

The motions under consideration last Wednesday under were decided in the following way. \$500 was appropriated to the Black College Fund. The

Students to Oppose Participation of the National Student Association was not able to be voted on as the financial request was not adequately filled out. The motion to pay our dues (\$75) to the National Student Association was defeated. Finally, \$50 was granted in order to establish a karate club.

Motions to be voted upon this week are: a \$500 appropriation to the Psychology Department to furnish a room for a sensitivity group; The Senior Student Nurses requested \$150 for their pinning ceremony; \$500 was requested to buy necessary storage materials so that the objects in the Steinheim can be taken out and properly stored so that a restoration process can begin on the building

Discussion on the continued to possess itself with financial worries. Pat Keeler offered an interesting piece of information with respect to finances. Because the football team went over their budget the track and lacrosse teams will suffer cuts in their budgets to make up for the loss. The lack of funds will cause students who wish to participate in varsity sports to be turned away. It was proposed that the Student Assembly recommend to the motion that \$100 be given to the University that it should look into

Annual Alfred senior campaign to solicit gifts from graduates

This year as in the past Alfred will run a senior giving campaign. The purpose of this article is not to inform everyone of its beginning but to explain exactly what the senior campaign is, where the money you donate goes, and also how to make your contribution.

The Senior Giving Campaign is a fund raising drive which is held annually at Alfred. It solicits each graduating senior to pledge any amount of money he desires- the money actually being your first gift to the University as an alumnus. Once you graduate this type of solicitation will continue.

The money you donate as well alumni is used to balance the University budget which contrary common belief is not completely paid for by tuition. you please; please remember to This means in more precise terms that the money we give as seniors will go toward such things as department development, new equipment, library assistance, and scholarships.

You as a senior are free to give 1971 Senior Campaign

to Alfred University in any way you wish. You will be allowed to direct your money if you wish to specific department, etc. Jpwever, before you do this please consider them: often times when you start directing your gift to a specific department donation is really not effective. In most cases the total amount given to a certain thing does not amount to a productive sum, and is dissipated in the paper work it has taken to direct it.

The best way to give is not to direct your gift, because if a department is in need of help or the library needs book, the vill fund University wil as the money from the graduated some essence it will be your money, but in a quota sum which will be much more effective.

However, you give to whatever give something because it is our chance as seniors to give to a school which in all aspects has given us a great deal.

Tom Curley Chairman,

the amount of money being spent on its students already enrolled at the University more than on the prospective students who will attend the University in the future.

The meeting was closed on the same air of optimism as the meeting began on. More and more people are attending Assembly meetings. This trend is not to be taken lightly. The Assembly has yet to be proved or disproved. Interested students and continued show of interest can possbily get an issue across. The problem now is that there is no real issue. But once the issue comes out from behind the closed doors in the dorms, it is then that Scott Vanderhoef Chairman believes that the Student Assembly will be able to prove to students, faculty, administrators, its viability.

Drug Comm.

The Alfred Student Narcotics Committee held a meeting Sunday, February 21, with an attendance of seven, basically defeating the purpose of the meeting. Committee members, understand however, reluctance of students in need of help to approach them, not knowing who they are or what

The Drug Committee, which is in no way affiliated with the administration, faulty, exists in order to educate students about drugs, help students with drug problems, and intervene in the event of a drug crisis on campus. These functions cannot be accomplished without some contact with the drug using community on campus.

At present the Committee occupies the first floor of 6 Sayles Street, a spacious apartment which will be used as a Drug Library and informal meeting place for Committee members and students. Committee members hope to keep the house open on week nights. The telephone number for those desiring information is 587-8222.

Committee members meeting Sunday did not express any anti-drug feelings. Their main concern was making students. aware of their existence and position with respect to helping people with drug problems. To promote their cause the members hope to have speakers, films, and meetings in the future to establish trust in their organization.



HAPPY VALLEY SKI SLOPE **NOW OPEN** FREE

addition to regular music, educational programs such as debates, lectures, and discussions on matters of interest and concern to the student. The programs just mentioned are not the only types available-because if you want, you can read, write or direct any type of educational program yourself.

That's what we need! Plenty of people are available to play music, but how many are also available to keep this radio alive? After all, if you just want music, there are other stations to listen to. We

helping out your community, the Educational Programming Department wants you! Just show up at the Music Room in the Campus Center at 8 p.m. Friday, March 5.

There are no strings attached. Just show up and let yourself be heard.

You can become a regular programmer and write your own show, be an occasional contributor or just an enthusiastic supporter. We need you all. Thank you,

Alfred Radio Station

Copyright 1971 by John Striker and Andrew Shapiro

"If two Nazi Stormtroopers were killing your grandmother, would you resort to deadly force to repel them1" Every day across the country, applicants for the conscientious objector exemption are being asked this, or a similar question.

Such a question would only be amusing were it not the source of some very real problems. In many cases, the local board members asking the question actually believe it is pivotal: if the young man is willing to kill the Stormtrooper, he cannot qualify for the exemption. Many young men also believe the question is significant since it is asked so often. These young men may decide not to apply for the C.O. exemption because they are willing to kill the Stormtrooper. Or they may quietly accept a I-A classification. Or they may be tempted to compromise their convictions and allow their grandmothers to die.

In fact, however, whether a young man would actually kill the Nazi or not has no legal bearing upon his qualifications for the conscientious objector classification. The courts have repeatedly and uniformly distinguished between a willingness to use force and a willingness to

The Court of Appeals for the Second Circuit, for example, recently decided that: "The statute providing exemption for conscientious objectors does not speak of objection to FORCE, but rather of conscientious objections to 'participate in WAR in any form.' Agreement that force can be used to restrain wrongdoing, especially as the last alternative, has little bearing on an attitude toward war. We would not expect a full-fledged conscientious objector to stand by while a madman sprayed Times Square with machine gun bullets, or while an assassin took aim at the President."

In light of court decisions such as this one, why do local boards still continue to import Nazi Stormtroopers into the local board hearing? This reporter asked Draft Director Dr. Curtis Tarr. He responded: "Now, if I were a member of a local board, I would ask many questions that (registrants) thought were unfair because I want the real registrant to come out. It's just like when I'm teaching a class, I try to ask all kinds of provocative questions. You've read Plato. You know what Socrates did. You ask any question that you think will provoke the person to say what he really believes. So you ask all kinds of leading questions. You see, I don't make up my mind that he's not a conscientious objector just because he says, 'Sure, I'd defend my grandmother.' But I might begin to get some information by which I can begin to examine what that guy really thinks."

Using the provocative questions to determine a registrant's sincerity is legitimate. Sincerity is one of the requirements for the C.O. exemption. The manner in which a registrant answers a question is a legitimate consideration in determining his sincerity. Local boards, therefore, often ask difficult questions which may force a registrant to reveal that he has not thought about war and killing very much.

For example, boards often ask C. O. applicants whether they are willing to pay taxes and thereby participate in the purchase of war machines which will eventually be used to kill people.

Of course, the C.O. exemption is not restricted to tax resistors. However, registrants who have not thought about such questions often become confused and contradictory. Such responses provide a basis for denying the exemption since they reflect adversely upon the registrant's sincerity.

Therefore, any young man seeking the C.O. exemption should prepare himself for questions which may not relate directly to his qualifications for exemption. Though not directly relevant to his case, these questions are important in determining a registrant's sincerity.

The rules outlined above have resulted from a number of court cases over the past few years. Undoubtedly, some local board members are not aware of these cases. They still feel that a registrant who is willing to kill the Stormtrooper cannot qualify for exemption. If a board member used this reasoning in order to deny the C.O. exemption, he would be acting improperly. Any registrant who feels his board has acted improperly and who is ordered for induction should not delay in consulting an attorney. He will not only be helping himself, he will also help the young men who will confront his board in the future.

We welcome your questions and comments. Please send them to "Mastering the Draft," Suite 1202, 60 East 42nd Street, New York, N.Y. 10017.

ANNOUNCEMENT

WE ARE PROJECTING TO MOVE STUDENTS INTO KENYON HALL ON MARCH 6, 1971



FIAT LUX



ALFRED UNIVERSITY'S STUDENT NEWSPAPER

Co-Editors-in-Chief-JODI GEIST & HARRIET HOFMANN Feature Editor-JOHN DeGASPARI Sports Editor-MARK AARON Headline Editors-BILL SCHIAVI, GARY REILLY Special Staff—PAM STETSON Business Manager-JOHN WYND Photography Editor-DAN BRESS Circulation Manager-KATHERINE SMITH Advisor-MR. FRED GERTZ

Represented by National Educational Advertising Services, Inc. Second Class Postage Paid at Alfred, New York 14802 Opinions expressed under bylines in this newspaper are not necessarily those of The Editorial Board Published weekly during the school year (August-May) except during vacation periods.

Duke University student writes prize winning Earth Day slogan

'If you love children, have a small family.

That advice has just won a \$500 prize for a Duke University student, Keith Sipe, who claimed it for an Earth Day slogan contest college conducted on 200 campuses.

Alfred University's winner, Mr. Mark Cohen, was edged out by Mr. Sipe's epigram in the opinion of the national judges. Mr. Cohen's entry was: "More people- More problems." In a statement to the contest sponsor, the national winner, Mr. Sipe,

said: "My slogan merely summarizes some strong beliefs I held: For today's parents, a small family means they can give each voungster better food, care, education, and cultural advantages. For society, smaller families mean lower taxes, better municipal services, improved transportation, less pollution, and reduced depletion of natural and scenic resources. And, for the children themselves, a slower or negative population growth will mean a better future, a more livable world . . .

CLASSIFIEDS

Belated 20th Birthday Greetings to Doc from "The Boys."

FOR SALE: 1962 Volvo. Runs well, needs body work. Best offer. Phone 587-8305, Steve Golby.

The music majors have found a new friend-a possible ploy to become an R.A.?

FOR SALE: Spinet piano. Wanted, responsible party to take over a spinet piano. Easy terms available. Can be seen locally. Write Credit Manager, PO Box 35, Cortland, Ohio 44410.

GERMAN TUTORING: available on campus if more than 8 students at \$1 per student for 90 minutes. Will translate any homework on my typewriter without charge. Every Tuesday, 7 p.m., Myers Hall language room. Werner Foth, 142 Thacher St., Hornell, N. Y. 14843. Tel. 324-5225.

FITZGERALD: I'm really sorry about Sunday. I just couldn't make it. I hope you had a good time in the sunshine. Friends?

Dear Miss Goose: Kindly stop terrorizing me in the FIAT .- I already got my free one off you, so let's call it even. Theodore T. Bear. P.S. Chartreuse is OUT this year.

St. Pat's is coming . . . St. Pat's is coming . . . St. Pat's is coming . . .

TO MR. THEODORE BEAR AND MISS CHARTREUSE GOOSE: Kindly confine your personal correspondence to growls and honks and leave the FIAT out of it. The Editor.

The continuing story of PEYTON PLACE ... next?

PREGNANT? NEED HELP?

PREGNANT? NEED HELP? Abortions are now legal in New York City up to 24 weeks. The Abortion Referral Service will provide a quick and inexpensive end to your pregnancy. We are a member of the National Organization to Legalize Abortion. CALL 1-215-878-5800 for totally confidential information. There are no shots or pills to terminate a pregnancy. These medications are intended to induce a late period only. A good medical test is your best 1st action to insure your chance of choice. Get a test immediately. Our pregnancy counseling service will provide totally confidential alternatives to your pregnancy. We have a long list of those we have already assisted should you wish to verify this service. COPY OUR NUMBER FOR FUTURE REFERENCE .1-215-878-5800.

aleyed and andb

ASSORTED SUBMARINES Cookies & Brownies PIZZAS

Phone 587-4422 Open 11 A.M. 'til 12 P.M. Saturday & Sunday — 11 A.M. 'til 1 A.M. This coupon worth 5c toward purchase of sub or pizza (One coupon toward each item)

COMMENT

CITY INVOLVEMENT By LARRY CASEY '71

Alfred University is essentially educational small rural institution nestled in the hills of the Southern Tier of New York. The atmosphere is conducive to a total involvement in an academic life and promotes a living community among its students. This is the University's major

However, it is also its tragic flaw. This is true because of our isolation from reality. The plight of the black man, urban decay, the ecological disaster, and the plotting of our future by our elected leaders are just print in a newspaper.

Univeristy has Alfred Rochester office in Midtown Plaza that has a dual purpose of promoting cordial relationships among the corporations of that city and an information service for prospective students. This center is not being used to its full advantage.

In my opinion, we should employ this office to come closer with the real problems of that city-not just the huge edifices that tower over downtown-but the critical housing shortage, or the educational crisis, or the water pollution problem.

Through the Rochester office, we could supply student teachers to the troubled areas in Head Start or Ghetto Schools. Also on a semester basis we could have interns in the Welfare Agencies dealing with real sociological cases. Biological studies on the ecological disaster could be Full university accomplished. credit would be earned and invaluable experience gained to be shared with the rest of this community.

corner of the world and be able to apply our knowledge to reality. Textbook theory is fine until it is approached by reality. The printed word is only the beginning, and there is no substitute for participating in the real world.

FINANCIAL AID

Dear Fiat Editors:

Regarding your article on the Student Assembly meeting and the coat check situation you state that the pub coat check is run by sixteen girls, two thirds of whom are getting financial aid, but no mention of the type of aid was noted (i.e. University aid, loans, state aid, etc.), and I do not doubt that you are correct. However, isn't it true that ALL New York State students can receive some aid through Scholar Incentive Awards, no matter what their financial situation happens to be? Therefore, all N.Y. State students could claim they are receiving financial aid, even if they are only receiving the minimum award of \$100 per school year. Since one girl employed there is a student at Ag Tech, apparently there has not been a proper investigation into the student and financial state of the coat check staff by the University.

And if the purpose of the coat check is to prevent the theft of glasses and coats and was originally suggested by management of the Saxon Inn, possibly they could run it just as responsibly and at a lower cost or free of charge. It does not appear right that the coat check girls should earn more per night than the pub employees. There is no

doubt that there is a responsibility related to running such a coat, check, but there appears to be more of a responsibility involved in a situation such as the pub where age must be checked carefully and things must run in a smooth enough manner as to retain their beer license.

Possibly the above points have come to the minds of many, but if they have been overlooked, interested people should do something to correct situation. Thank you. Sincerely,

On "financial aid"

TO ALL THOSE WHO ENJOY LIVING, BREATHING, AND WALKING:

As we are all aware, the problem of parking spaces for commuters and general traffic congestion in Alfred is increasing. Also, from these cars come a great deal of choking air pollution. Many students drive cars from Hornell, Almond, Alfred Station, and areas in between to get to the Alfred University campus. It is becoming more difficult every day to walk and breathe in Alfred.

This problem would be greatly alleviated if a bus could be used at regular times to transport people to and from Alfred. In order to serve as many people as possible there should be a bus that runs to Alfred Station, Almond and Hornell and back to Alfred on a regular time basis.

This action would also be advantageous to people who wish to shop in Hornell and would eliminate hitchhiking which is dangerous to the hitchhikers and also to those driving cars. Occupants of 736

Alfred Station Road

Abortion referrals cause controversy

publishing acvertisements in campus newspapers for abortion referral service has caused almost as much as the services themselves.

Student newspapers on at least eight campuses have come under fire for accepting advertising for abortion counseling and referral.

Joseph L. Knutson, president Concordia College Minnesota, has suspended the Concordian and dismissed the paper's editor, Omar Olson.

Augsburg College, Minnesota, suspended the mailing of its student paper, The Echo, abortion fearing that an advertisement might be illegal.

The Student Voice at River Falls State University in Wisconsin was ordered by the administration not to print advertisements for abortion counseling.

Index at Niagara The University, a Catholic institution at Niagara Falls, N. Y. has been reprimanded for running an abortion advertisement.

The regents of the University of

Georgia and the trustees of Ohio University have considered taking action against student newspapers for running similar advertising.

In both cases, the decision was left to the student editors, and both papers continued to run the advertisements. However, the Ohio University Post, in its editorial columns, has cautioned its readers that the abortion referral services are expensive and that free counseling is available elsewhere.

referral abortion The services, which use campus newspapers extensively for their advertising campaigns, arrange legal abortions in New York State. Their fees go to well over \$100 for the referral service alone, not including medical costs.

The same service is available free through local Planned Parenthood offices, the Family Planning Information Service in New York City, the Clergy Consultation Services of Abortion, with offices in 22 states, and non-profit groups set up on many campuses.

New York is studying the question of whether the operation of the profit-making referral agencies should be regulated by

Some editors of student newspapers are awaiting opinions from states' attorneys on whether the advertisements for the services are legal in states where abortions are illegal. Editors in Connecticut, Minnesota, and South Dakota have stopped running the ads pending decisions.

Student editors report that controversy most of the surrounding their publishing the ads stems from legal questions,

> FIAT LUX March 2, 1971



& Son

Short's Liquor Store

STUDENT ASSEMBLY

MOTIONS PASSED:

- 1) Motion that \$500.00 be appropriated to the Black College Fund.
- 2) Motion that \$50.00 be appropriated to form a karate club.

NEW MOTIONS:

- 1) Motion that \$500.00 be given to the Science Department to form a sensitivity group.
- 2) Motion that \$150.00 be given to the graduating nurses for the pinning ceremony.
- 3) Motion that \$500.00 be used to rebuild the Steinheim.
- 4) Motion that the Student Assembly recommend to the University Council that the Lacrosse and Track teams not be cut.

DISCUSSION SCHEDULED FOR THE NEXT MEETING: A free university. Please come.

New York City architect describes traffic congestion, housing problems

architect in New York City, and professor at Hunter College, came to lecture at Alfred this past week on traffic congestion and housing problems in that city. He said that the traffic problem was a great de-humanizing agent there and that the constant thoroughfare to different parts of the city has served only to slice whole communities into segments of blocks almost totally alienated from one another. At other times short-sighted city projects have served to destroy communities to alleviate pressing traffic problems. Professor Katan seeks to set up a "new architecture" which would be more responsive to the culture of the people instead of the "standards" set up in city, state, and local governments.

example of irresponsible city projects is in the East Harlem Triangle Area. Briefly, the situation is this: an entrance to the Tri-Borough Bridge lies here thus cutting up a

THEATRE

DOESN'T RECEIVE

AN ACADEMY AWARD, IT SHOULD AT

FOR THE PRINCIPAL

PERFORMER

PETER BOYLE.

Louise Wilson, W HAM Kadio

FIAT LUX March 2, 1971 park in that same area into segments. People from the communities wanting to enter the park have to cross the ramps to the bridge-thus creating a hazard to pedestrians.

Professor Katan wants to alleviate the traffic problem at the same time paying attention to the human element involved. Briefly, he proposes to channel the traffic headed to other parts of the city around the communities instead of through them. Also, he proposes to close off streets within the community to traffic by creating parking facilities outside that area. Thus streets within these communities would be much more cohesive to the pedestrians living there.

He also stressed in his lecture that the only way to combat authorities in these matters would be a "citizens' lobby". He said that the more you participate, the more you can shape society, and the only way to do this is to organize.

This lecture, strange as it may seem, also has implications for the

7:15 & 9:15 P.M.

"JOE" IS GOING TO BE A VERY BIG

PICTURE THIS YEAR, ITS EFFECT

OVERWHELMING

Bernard Decw. D&C

R

WED. thru TUES.

Saturdays & Sundays Continuous 5 P.M. thru 11 P.M.

March 3-9

Shown at

Alfred campus. When one student made a point about the dorms being so far away from classes, Professor Katan replied that if the students thought that something was being poorly constructed, they should organize into one body and present their views to the administration. In this way become a powerful bargaining force and may get some of their proposals through; otherwise the situation is

Cooperation ...

Meetings between the University and Alfred Ag. Tech. have led to a series of joint ventures and hope for a sense of unity and cooperation between the two schools for sharing

This cooperation has resulted in skiing for University students at the Tech. Happy Valley ski area. Those A.U. students who had purchased season passes will receive 40% refund for the remainder of the season.

The possibility of a joint issue of the Tor Echo and Fiat Lux has been discussed. The issue would be geared to ecology and would come out near Earth Day, April

The Ag. Tech.'s recreation room in the Student Activities Building is open to A.U. students. The room is open from 1 p.m. until 11 p.m.



WED.-TUE, Mar 3-9 1 Show at 8 Nightly "HELLO DOLLY"

INTERVIEW SCHEDULE

WEDNESDAY, March 3

Royal-Globe Insurance—Bus. Adm., Liberal Arts *The J. E. Baker Co.—Cer. Eng., Cer. Sc., Gl. Sc. *National Lead Co.-Cer. Eng., Cer. Sc., Gl. Sc., and Bus. Adm.

THURSDAY, March 4

Greece Central School, Rochester, (10:30 a.m.-3:30 p.m.) -

*Owens-Illinois-Cer. Eng., Cer. Sc., Gl. Sc., Bus. Adm., Lib. Arts *Libbey-Owens Ford-Cer. Eng., Cer. Sc., Gl. Sc.

FRIDAY, March 5

*Owens-Illinois-Cer. Eng., Cer. Sc., Gl. Sc., Bus. Adm., Lib. Arts

MONDAY, March 8

*Philco Ford-Cer. Eng., Cer. Sc., Gl. Sc.

TUESDAY, March 9

Rush-Henrietta School System (9:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m.) Henrietta-Dept. of Educ.

J. C. Penny Company-Bus. Adm., Liberal Arts *United Nuclear Corp.—Cer. Eng., Cer. Sc., Gl. Sc., Math, Physics, Chem.

WEDNESDAY, March 10

The Upjohn Co.-Bus. Adm., Liberal Arts *Swindell-Dressler-Cer. Eng., Cer. Sc., Gl. Sc. THURSDAY, March 11

Harford County (Maryland) School System, Bel-Air, Md.

(1:30-4:30 p.m.)-Dept. of Education *US Army Material Command-Cer. Eng., Cer. Sc., Gl. Sc., Bus. Adm.,

*Republic Steel-Cer. Eng., Cer. Sc., Gl. Sc., Bus. Adm., Math, Sciences

*These companies will interview at the College of Ceramics. Interested students should see Professor Kirkendale.

Delegate cites Miles speech

A speech by President Miles urging American higher education to assume a stance of "dynamic neutrality" on political questions has been inserted in the February 10 issue of the Congressional Record by Congresswoman Edith Green, Oregon Republican.

The speech, widely reported at the time, was delivered before the Alfred faculty on Sept. 4, 1970. In it, Miles warned that college presidents who take stands on political issues risk academic freedom and intellectual neutrality at their institutions.

The university's mission, Miles argues, is not to propagandize or to preach a particular gospel. "Its mission is rather to tolerate every conceivable shade of opinion," subject it to rational analysis, and in a social or political sense to remain neutral as an institution,

how to avoid headaches



Come to us. We are trustworthy jewelers. We offer you the widest choice of styles and prices. Plus our integrity and our friendly service.

E. W. Crandall & Son



Hornell, N.Y.

Featuring: INCENSE, POSTERS, STROBE & BLACKLITES, CANDLES, UNUSUAL PARAPHERNALIA

> Daily 10-6, Thurs. 'til 9. Closed Wednesdays.

The Bean Pot

STARRING PETER BOYLE AND DENNIS PATRICK

THE BEST IN SUBMARINES. PIZZAS, SALADS, HOME-BAKED BEANS

15 CHURCH STREET 11 A.M. - 12:30 A.M.-EVERY DAY

Chapman Center One-Stop Liquor Shop

LOWEST PRICES AVAILABLE IN THE AREA

LARGEST STOCK OF DOMESTIC AND IMPORTED WINES

Hornell-Arkport Road

Phone 324-3877

8 A. M. to 10 P. M.

Bonaventure defeats frosh 89-79; varsity humbles Clarkson, Rensselaer

By MARK AARON

The Saxon Freshman basketball team travelled to Olean last Wednesday night to play the always tough St. Bonaventure freshmen, and they came within ten points of upsetting their hosts. The final score read Bona 89-Alfred 79.

Both squads wasted no time in scoring and it wasn't long before Bona held a slim 13-11 lead. It was at that point, though, that the Bonas broke loose and went on a scoring spree to grab a 39-19 lead.

The Saxons were hurt early when Billy Dysart picked up three quick fouls in the opening minutes and had to be tempararily pulled from the game.

The Bonas, however, had everything going for them in 6'9" Glenn Price, who took control of both the offensive and defensive boards. Price also stood out in scoring for the Bonas, as he bucketed 30 points and grabbed 21 rebounds for the game. At halftime, the Saxons were still in contention at the short end of a 49-36 score.

Both teams played even basketball throughout the second Bonaventure with maintaining their margin for victory. Saxon Chris Larson ran into trouble in the middle of the half, as he was hit in the eye while

AU student seeks village mayor post

Davie Wightman, a junior sculpture major in the College of Ceramics, is a candidate for mayor in the Village of Andover. Mr. Wightman is running a write-in campaign, which is endorsed by the Independent Citizens.

Richard L. Schrader is a candidate for trustee. Schrader is the father of Richard L. Schrader, a sophomore at the University.

Golden Signature Ring



Personalize your ring

Add the most personal mark, your signature engraved in gold, to your class ring created by John Roberts. Ask about the Golden Signature Ring today.



E. W. Crandall & Son

moving under the boards, causing his glasses to shatter. He was removed from the game and examined by an eye doctor, where nothing serious was reported.

The Saxons were also hurt when Tom Vredenburgh fouled out with 8:14 left in the game and 19 points. The Saxons couldn't hold on and fought to their 89-79 loss, giving them a 5-9 record.

High scorers for St. Bonaventure were Price with 30, Bill Jenkins getting 19 and Rick Murray with 16.

For the Saxons, Dysart notched 24, Earl the Pearl Alexander pumped in 11, Vredenburgh picked up 10, and Tom Ripple and Randy Brown had 7 and 8 points respectively.

The freshman cheerleaders deserve credit, too, for travelling to the away game to lend their support. Cheerleaders are: Judy Unger, Joanne Copeland, Pat Downing, Laura Doll, Mary Vincent, and Judy McGeehan.

Last night, the Alfred freshmen faced Niagara U. at home, but the results were unavailable when this paper went to press.

The Saxon varsity has been playing good ball lately, and after suffering a 73-60 loss to Allegheny College last Tuesday night, they rebounded to record a

102-65 triumph on Friday over Clarkson and a 91-74 victory over R.P.I. on Saturday. The varsity is now 9-11 with two games remaining, both at home. On Wednesday night, the Saxons play host to Cortland at 8:00, and close out the season on Saturday at 8:00 against Harpur.
High scorers for Alfred were:

Rogers with 26, Dunn 22, and Maher 16. R.P.I. had five players

in double figures.

Riflemen outshoot Bonaventure

The Alfred University Rifle Team finally started to pull itself up by the bootstraps after a semester of defeats. This year's slump was due to the fact that five out of ten of last year's varsity shooters graduated and left a large gap in this year's talent.

But the momentum is starting to build. The team has won four matches now and seems to be on the road to victory for the second half of the season.

Last Friday Alfred defeated St. Bonaventure 1327 to 1289. The high shot for both teams was Ron Kaplan with 277. The other sophomore sensation Tom "The

Slick" Loretz commendable 270. Other scorers were Eric Sander 259, Toad Holland 259 and Terry Naylor with 262. The second half of the season should be both exciting and successful.

Be sure to get to the Ag-Tech ski slope to see the Challenge Curran tonight, Thursday night, and Sunday morning. Slalom and Giant Slalom races will be run, and these are for recreational intermediate, stem-christie, and parallel skiers. The competition will be exciting!

FIAT LUX

March 2, 1971

Tech offers non-credit courses

ALFRED CAMPUS

You and Your Pet

Course Time Starts Building Water Safety Instructors 16.65 Wed. & p.m Cost Starts Bldg. Wed. 7-10 p.m. Water Safety Instructors 16.65 Mar. 24 Pool Real Estate Appraisal 31.65 Th. 7-10 p.m. Mar. 18 Bus. Tech Wed. 6-9 p.m. Horse Management Mar. 24 Horse Barn 11.65 Cultural Aspects of Th. 7-9:30 p.m. Mar. 18 Bus. Tech Modern India 16.65 Modern Dance Mon. 7-9 p.m. Mar. 22 Actv. Bldg. 22.00 The Contemporary American Mind Through Poetry 1.65 Th. 7-9:30 p.m. Mar. 18 Bus. Tech Basic Plumbing (15 weeks) 57.55 Wed. 7-10 p.m. Mar. 17 Eng. Bldg. Emergency Medical Care Training Wed. 7-10 p.m. Mar. 3= Science M-W 7-9 p.m. Mar. 15 Bus. Tech Conversational German 38.20 Mar 16 Bus. Tech Tue. 7-9 p.m.

19.10

Liquor Store 190 Main Hornell

Fine Domestic & Imported wines; French wines from \$1.25 up.

"YOU CAN BE SURE WE HAVE IT"

Across from Sears 190 Main St. Phone 324-2144

THE BEACON

EVELYN WOOD READING DYNAMICS

Speed reading and study skills We guarantee to triple your reading ability or refund your tuition. ATTEND A FREE MINI-LESSON AT

ROGERS CAMPUS CENTER-ROOMS B & C

Today-8:00 & 10:00 Wednesday-3:00, 8:00 & 10:00 Thursday- 8:00 & 10:00 March 8-8:00 & 10:00 March 9-8:00 & 10:00 March 10-3:00, 8:00 & 10:00

CAMPUS REPRESENTATIVE-LARRY CASEY - 587-4352